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Monsieur le Président,  
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Our delegations continue to support the adoption of systemic approaches to transitions. To achieve this 
ultimate goal and prevent the recurrence of conflict, the peacekeeping mission must work hand in hand 
with other parts of the UN system, actors of the international community and, last but not least, with 
national authorities and various actors, including civil society, to develop transition strategies leading to 
sustainable peace. 

 

Mr. Chairman,  

Switzerland and Liechtenstein welcome the Secretary-General's report which highlights the various 
measures and tools put in place over the past five years to combat sexual exploitation and abuse. We 
stress, once again, the importance of the Secretary-General's zero tolerance policy. The increase in the 
number of allegations in field missions underlines that this issue must remain high on everyone's 
agenda. We must ensure that all necessary measures continue to be taken to combat these heinous 
acts.  

We also welcome the efforts to broaden and deepen the victim-centred approach and the positive impact 
of the Office of the Victims¶ Rights Advocate in addressing the needs of victims. Furthermore, we 
encourage the Secretary-General to continue efforts to improve the UN system's response to sexual 
exploitation and abuse and to promote synergies and harmonization of the systemic approach to 
combating these acts. 

Similarly, the delegation of authority to peacekeeping operations through decentralization from the 
administrative authorities to the field remains strongly supported by our delegations. To meet the 
challenges, where teams are forced to adapt and respond quickly to local circumstances, a strong 


